

Public Forum

Public concern on Malborne House – Heather referred residents back to Cllr Casey, June referred residents to Nick Harding in Planning, and to contact Planning Enforcement if contravention is believed to be taking place

482.1 Apologies for absence

Clerk, Cllr Gaye

482.2 Declaration of interests and dispensations

June 482.7

482.3 Grant application: Orton Counselling Service for Young People

June Proposed, Lou Seconded, awarded full amount

482.4 Grant application: Botolph Green Residents' Association

Due to rise of 1K since last application, putting request at 10% of OLPC budget, June proposed 1K grant Seconded by Heather – awarded 1K

482.5 Grant application: Family Voice Peterborough

Apologies sent, Janet spoke on behalf of Family Voice in regard to assistance and attendance at Café meetings – all agreed to help, no award given at present

482.6 Co-option of Parish Councillors - To consider any applications and agree co-option

*Lynette Co-opted after proposal by June, seconded by Janet, all agreed
Richard Co-opted after proposal by Vernon, seconded by Lou, all agreed*

482.7 Local Police matters - To receive any updates

Nick informed of proposed NHW Coffee Morning on 27th Nov, awaiting confirmation

482.8 Cricket Club

1. To receive update on OPCC lease registration and agree action

Outstanding names of club Trustees for lease.

2. To receive any other matters of concern and agree action

HMRC advised to remove current CASC application. Appointment to be booked at PCVS for advice on club status

Club awaiting copy of draft Lease – June to provide

AGM booked for 06/12/21

Vernon to pass on info to Lynette regarding grass cutting

Certificate from Anglian Water thanking OPCC for required work being completed

Potential for rainwater harvesting going forward

No further contact received regarding using site for Covid vaccinations

482.9 Minutes of previous meeting

Accepted by all

482.10 Matters arising from the minutes of previous meetings

Nothing to note

482.11 Oakleigh Drive play area security improvements

June & Vernon visited site. Free concrete blocks offered, other options provided were plant more trees, build earth mounds.

482.12 Gloucester Centre redevelopment

Paul/June to send letter

482.13 Good Neighbours Scheme - To receive update and agree action

Paul attended public meeting 03/10/21 - suitable model still being sought to make more attractive (financially).

482.14 Climate Emergency Action Plans

1. To assign and confirm councillor boundary/area walks

Nick to resend email with Google Map link

Walks all assigned

Councillor walk reports to be completed by March

2. To receive other updates and agree action

June requested input on the co-benefits spreadsheet

Next working group meeting date to be confirmed

482.15 Parish Council newsletter - To receive update and agree action

Lynette to confirm if OPCC image can be used

482.16 Armed Forces Covenant- To receive and agree request to support covenant

Lou assigned to AF Covenant Champion role

482.17 Change of venue for Parish Council meetings

Jan-Feb-March meetings to be held at Goldhay Centre, ongoing locations to be agreed at March meeting

Heather to communicate to Goldhay Centre, Paul to Herlington.

482.18 Environmental Issues - To receive any matters and agree action

Nick to email June in regard to 'protection measures' for walk template 'where do we need earth mounds' etc.

482.19 Reports from representatives on outside bodies

June updated on City Council Scrutiny Committee meetings, Parish Council Liaison, plus CAPALC Peterborough Forum

482.20 Finance

Accepted

482.21 Correspondence received

Detailed on agenda. There were no questions on matters

482.22 For Information - To receive matters for noting

None

482.23 Planning matters

Forward concerns regarding noise of fans at Nisa

Ask for an extension for Royston Avenue planning application timescale

482.24 Recruitment of Clerk

482.25 Date of next meeting – Thursday 2nd December 2021